DUNSHALT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
(Scottish Charity SC003253)
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 11 DECEMBER 2017
	Jim McGeorge (apologies)
	Sue McHardy 
	Colin Smith (apologies)

	Violet Crawford 
	Gordon Morton
	Lynn Smith (apologies)

	Ian Macaulay (minutes)
	Eleanor Porter
	Donald Lothian 

	Steve McHardy (Acting as Chair)
	Nicola Robertson (apologies)
	


The minutes of the last meeting were approved. 
Council Matters
1. Traffic: DL has received feedback on speed survey.  Fife Council will liaise with Stagecoach about speeding buses.
2. Police report:  JMcG now receives a monthly report, which he will circulate to members.

Dunshalt in Bloom
SMcH proposed an arrangement with Bridgend Garden Centre where an account was established to purchase plants and compost at a discount, dependent on quantity. This would make things easier for the team both for purchase, and financial tracking and accounting. The DCA agreed that we should meet with the D in B Team to explain the arrangement and recommend we try this approach for 1 year. The team will be invited to the next meeting, and will be asked to give an approximate indication of expenditure over the last 3-4 years. 
Lettings Policy
SMcH has contacted almost all long-term let users who are happy about the new arrangements being implemented from 1 January 2018.  
Village Shop (report from Group to the Association)
The Committee noted that Stage 1 of the process was complete and that the Steering Group has now submitted Stage 2 application. Further evidence of community support has been requested from funders, and this is currently being collected, collated and will be submitted soon. Stage 1 funding application has been resubmitted under the Dunshalt Community Shop as a requirement for the Stage 2 application. 
Treasurer’s report
1. Fundraising proceeds are down on last year.

2. DCA accounts are now posted on the village website. The Charities Regulator OSCR have complimented the Association for doing this. 

3. The gym has reduced sessions to one per week. 

4. VC to provide a list of villagers for the Seniors’ Party to enable Ferguson Bequest application to be submitted.

Grants report/Community Council report
1. Fife Council recurring grant report and application submitted.

Ongoing matters
1. Gym:  Storage for exercise bikes resolved.
2. Website:  Good attendance and feedback from the launch events on 26 November and 12 December.
3. Water ingress: Keith Lindsay has not yet checked the roof leak which is ongoing. 
4. Defibrillator:  24 people attended the awareness raising sessions in the Hall on 16 November. Next step is to establish an Village Emergency Team Support (VETS) network. 
5. Lighting: Complete
6. Trustees: JG happy to continue, JW wishes to step down and awaiting contact with WG.  It was agreed that future policy should be that the Chair and Treasurer of the DCA are trustees ex officio.
New matters
1. Hogmanay: Mark Beaumont has booked the Hall for a family ceilidh on Hogmanay, with tickets available from VC, IM and MB.  SMcH to prepare posters and tickets
2. Burns Night: GM proposed a Family Burns Night on Sat 27 January, 6.30 – 8.30, with a supper and entertainment from young people to include dancing, accordion and poetry. GM will promote the event with flyers in January.
Christmas
Children’s Christmas Party:  Held on 10 December, this went well with around 18 children attending. 
Seniors’ Christmas Party:  Sunday 7 January. Volunteers to prepare food at 11am on Saturday 6 January in the Hall. VC has contacted J Brand for steak and vegetables, and will liaise with volunteers. SMcH to purchase wine
Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be held on 8 January December 2018 at 7.30pm in the Hall.  The meeting ended at 9.20pm.
